Ms. Denise Ruzicka

Director, Inland Water Resources Division

Department of Environmental Protection

79 Elm Street

Hartford, CT 06106-5127

Dear Ms. Ruzicka:
Subject:
FM-20___________
DOT Project No. ____-____
___________ Road Bridge Replacement, Bridge No. ______
__________ Brook

Town of ______
Pursuant to Section 25-68d, subsection (d) of the Connecticut General Statutes, the Town of _________, hereby requests an exemption for the subject project from the provisions of Section 25-68h-2, subsection (c) (5) of the Flood Management Regulations for State Agencies (regulations), which states that “Any activity within a floodway designated by FEMA which would result in an increase of the elevation of the base flood or ten year flood profile is prohibited”.
The proposed project, which is funded through the Connecticut Department of Transportation (CTDOT) under the ______________________________________ Program, involves the reconstruction of approximately ____________ feet of _________ Road beginning with an intersection redesign at _______ Road and continuing _________.  The roadway reconstruction includes widening, and new horizontal and vertical alignments, which will require replacement of Bridge No. _____ over ______ Brook.  The project has been reviewed by the CTDOT in accordance with the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) regarding Flood Management Certifications (FMC) for Municipal Projects and the MOU signature forms have been included with the FMC submission to your office.
The project does not comply with Section 25-68h-2, (c) (5), of the regulations because a hydraulic analysis indicates that the proposed bridge replacement will result in a _____ foot increase in the 10-year water surface elevation, immediately downstream of the bridge, for the “with floodway (encroached)” condition.  The computed increase in water surface elevation is incidental to the larger hydraulic opening and resultant lowering of the velocity exiting the proposed bridge.  No adverse impact is anticipated since the small increase is contained within the stream channel and quickly dissipates downstream.  The project complies with all the other applicable regulations and provisions of the National Flood Insurance Program.
The proposed activities under this project, which will provide a newer, safer and more efficient infrastructure, are in the public interest and the increased hydraulic capacity of the proposed bridge, overall, reduces the risk of flooding, injury and property damage as compared to the existing condition. 

For the reasons stated herein, your approval of this exemption is requested. Please contact _____________, consulting engineer for the Town of _________, at telephone number ______________, should you have any questions relative to this matter.





















Sincerely,
